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Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz.      
Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
NEW WRITING GROUP FOR NELSON

‘Life Sentence’ is a new writing group starting up in Nelson. Meetings will be on the first Thursday of the month at Rhythm and Brown, 19 New Street, 5.30 -7pm. The first meeting will be on Thursday 2 August. 

The intent of establishing this group is to inspire and get writers into print, provide support and help them write better by providing feedback on work in progress. 

 Each participant should bring a current piece of work to each meeting and be prepared to have this constructively discussed.  Bring a notepad and pen as well. The group is open to all levels of expertise, but the focus is on non- fiction – short and long stories, with a slight bias on crime writing.

Please contact Chris Stuart on 027 777 2556 for further details.

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR SHORTLISTED CRIME WRITERS!

Congratulations to Top of the South branch writers Alan Carter and Carolyn Hawes, who have been shortlisted for the 2018 Ngaio Marsh Awards.

Alan has been shortlisted in the Best Novel category for Marlborough Man, and Carolyn Hawes’ novel The Floating Basin is shortlisted for Best First Novel. Well done, both of you!

The Ngaio Marsh Awards, popularly known as the Ngaios, celebrate the best kiwi crime, thriller and suspense writing. There was a record number of entries this year. The finalists will be celebrated and winners announced at the WORD Christchurch Festival on 1 September 2018. Find out more here:  https://www.facebook.com/NgaioMarshAward/
2018 CLNZ  WRITERS’  AWARD – APPLY NOW

New Zealand non-fiction writers, including those who write for an education audience, are invited to apply for a grant of $25,000 from Copyright Licensing New Zealand (CLNZ). The award enables the successful applicant to devote time to their writing project. 
 
Applicants must be New Zealand citizens or permanent residents and writers of proven merit. This is a wonderful opportunity, but don’t delay as applications must be completed online by 4pm on Friday 27 July.
 
Application and criteria for the 2018 CLNZ Writers’ Award can be found at
www.copyright.co.nz/cultural-fund/award-and-grant/writers-award-form/step1
CHILDREN’S BOOK SIGNING IN NELSON TOMORROW
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Come along to Paper Plus, Trafalgar Street, Nelson on Saturday 14 July, 10.30am – 1 pm, when Top of the South branch member Deborah Brookes will be signing copies of her children’s book  Angus McPaw’s Monstrous Adventure. Illustrated by Polly Rabbits, the book tells the story of a cute and mischievous sock monster. 

Deborah Brookes is passionate about encouraging children to read. An avid reader from childhood herself, she always loved poetry and singing. Her youngest son has Aspergers so she is familiar with the problems that children face when reading. She likes to write fun stories that children and parents can read and enjoy together. 

TOP WRITERS RADIO SHOW TOMORROW
The fifth programme in the 2018 Top Writers Radio Show features an interview with Emily Gee, who writes as Emily Larkin, on her historical romance books.  It will be broadcast on Saturday 14 July at 3 pm and repeated on Tuesday 17 July at 10 pm.
Each Top Writers Radio Show programme begins with a PEN item from Dana Wensley, who is the PEN (NZ) representative for freedom of expression, focusing on a particular author or issue. The main part of the show features Gaelynne Pound interviewing a local  writer, covering their influences, style, writing tips, future projects, and some music that has inspired or influenced them. 
The final programme for this season will feature Rachael Craw on her Spark sci-fi trilogy and her new book The Rift, which is due for release in November. Podcasts of the previous programmes are available here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/radio-show.html
Fresh FM is a Community Access radio station which can be heard on 104.8 in Nelson-Tasman, 95.0 in Takaka and 88.9 in Blenheim. It also operates in the inner Nelson City area on 107.2.
NELSON ROMANCE WRITERS MEET TOMORROW
The Nelson branch of Romance Writers of NZ meets on the second Saturday of every month. They meet at 2 pm at the National Party Office, corner of Waimea & Quarantine Roads, Nelson. Their next meeting on Saturday 14 July will feature the last of Lorna Croft’s workshops on ‘Show versus Tell’. 

Visitors are always welcome. If you are not an RWNZ member already, you are welcome to join them for up to three meetings before deciding to become one. For more information contact LaVerne Clark at 4clarksnelson@gmail.com, phone 03-546 4440.

AUTHOR TALK IN NELSON
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Sheila Kennard will be talking about her book Sky Full of Stars: Penpals across a Century on Sunday 15 July, 2 pm, at Nelson’s Elma Turner Library.

Sky Full of Stars was the culmination of a promise Sheila made to her granddaughter to create a book using the letters written home from the WW1 trenches by Sheila’s grandfather. Sheila will be speaking about her technique and the resulting book. Read more about Sheila here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/sheila-kennard.html
Everyone is welcome to this talk, which is hosted by Friends of the Library. Gold coin entry.

RICHMOND WRITING GROUP

This writing group is for adults with an interest in writing – whether you’re just thinking about starting to write something, you’re a published author, or 

somewhere in between. The group meets on the third Tuesday of the month,

 1 – 3 pm, in the Constance Barnicoat Room at Richmond Library. There is a guest speaker in the first hour, followed by writing or discussion.

The speaker at the next meeting on Tuesday 17 July will be Amy Groome, who is a former high school English teacher. Amy's theme is: Revel in some Shakespeare, play with poetry and enjoy the worst opening lines in history.

Everyone is welcome to the Richmond Writing Group, and entry is free. For more information contact Pania Walton, Promotions Assistant, Richmond Library at pania.walton@tasman.govt.nz
RIKTHEMOST IS BACK!

 

UK spoken word artist RikTheMost is returning to the local Live Poets Societies for a special run of shows: Tuesday 17 July at The On Inn, Nelson; Wednesday 18 July at Armadillo’s Café, Motueka; and Thursday 19 July at The Mussel Inn, Golden Bay. 
A well-known figure on the UK spoken word scene, RikTheMost has won numerous Poetry Slams, including in Melbourne where he qualified to represent Australia in their first ever national slam team at the American National Poetry Slam Finals in Denver last year. He has performed shows in the UK, Australia, Canada, America and Finland and is currently touring New Zealand. 

Benjamin Em, our amazing harmonic percussive guitarist, will open for Rik on this tour of the Top of the South. Benji is working on his second album – check out his first album: www.soundcloud.com/BenjaminEm
All shows start at 7.30 pm.  Please note that there will be a cover charge of $10 for the performances in Nelson and Golden Bay. Get there early to grab a seat because it's going to be packed! For more information about the individual shows, contact: Maggie Brown (Motueka) at mzbrown@slingshot.co.nz; Rose Michel von Dreger (Nelson and Golden Bay) at thewritingforest@gmail.com
PICTON POETS NEXT MEETING

Picton Poets meet next on Wednesday 25 July, 10.30 am – 12 noon at Picton Library. The writing challenge is to choose a page of New Zealand prose and delete all the words you don’t want. Your poem is what remains.

The poets meet on the fourth Wednesday of the month, and welcome new members and visitors. For more information contact Mary Howan on 03-573 5973 or nadamary@xtra.co.nz
CREATIVE WRITING COURSE: WRITING FOR CHILDREN

Join author and playwright Michelanne Forster at Volume bookshop in Nelson for the third of her short creative writing courses in a small, supportive class. Michelanne offers informative tutorials and writing exercises that unlock creativity and give you practical skills in all genres. Read more about her here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/michelanne-forster.html
WRITING FOR CHILDREN

Sundays  9.30 am – 12 noon, 3 sessions. 5, 12 & 19 August. $180. Become familiar with the appropriate language and story content for all ages, from babies to teens. Use the variety of award-winning books at Volume to inspire you, and try out your story ideas in a supportive group atmosphere.

To book for this course, contact Volume at 15 Church Street, Nelson, email books@volume.nz or phone 03 9700073 or 021 1970002.

ELYNE  MITCHELL WRITING AWARD

The Elyne Mitchell Writing Award is an Australasian writing competition for stories set in a rural landscape. Open only to writers in Australia and New Zealand, it seeks to inspire writers to share their stories and to keep the art of storytelling alive. It gives rural life a profile not only through country authors, but also urban dwellers who write stories about their experiences and dreams about country life. 

The 2018 competition has the theme ‘Reach for the Stars – Strive for Excellence’. Stories should be unpublished, either fiction or non-fiction, up to 2500 words. The entry fee is A$15 per story, with A$1000 in prize money. Electronic submissions only. Entries close on 23 August. For full conditions and how to enter, go to: http://www.elynemitchell.com.au/
TAKAHE POETRY COMPETITION 2018

This year’s Takahē Poetry Competition will be judged by James Norcliffe. Entries should be unpublished poems up to 50 lines. You may enter as many poems as you wish, provided each is covered by a $5 entry fee. There is a first prize of $250 and a second prize of $100. The winning poem and the shortlisted entries will be published in takahē 94 (December 2018) and all entries will be considered for publication. Entries close on 31 August.

Entries may be submitted by email or post. For full terms and conditions and how to enter, go to: http://www.takahe.org.nz/competitions/
TIMELESS WISDOM INTERNATIONAL WRITING CHALLENGE

Entries are now open for the 2018 Timeless Wisdom International Writing Challenge. This competition brings together writers aged 60 and over from around the world, with a focus on non-fiction short stories which share some of the wisdom that can only be acquired through age.

Selected entries will be collated into up to four books according to the themes below, and published in the United States, Canada, the United Kingdom, Ireland, Australia and New Zealand by Exisle Publishing, an established mainstream publishing house with over 25 years of publishing experience.

Each story should be non-fiction and related to one of the following themes, interpreted in your own way: Fear and Courage; Struggle and Success; Love and Loss; Human Kindness.

 

Stories should be 1000-1500 words. Electronic submissions only. There is no entry fee. Entries close 28 September. For full conditions of entry and to submit, go to: https://exislepublishing.com/writing-challenge/
WRITE ACROSS NEW ZEALAND WRITING RETREAT

Kerry Sunderland, the new co-ordinator of the Nelson Arts Festival Readers and Writers Programme, is a part-time creative writing tutor at Nelson Marlborough Institute of Technology and is hosting one more residential writing retreat this year. The retreat is now open for bookings. 
FIND YOUR OWN WAY

This retreat will take place 5 – 8 October at Appleby House and Rabbit Island Huts. Whether you are writing short fiction, a novel, or a work of creative non-fiction there is always a way in which your story will want best to be told. Acclaimed New Zealand author Elizabeth Knox (The Vintner's Luck) will support you to find a clear direction for your story – and, along the way, you'll learn to become a shrewder, more flexible, confident and daring storyteller. 

The weekend will also allow for one-on-one ‘story doctoring’ sessions with Elizabeth. The aim of the weekend is that everyone who attends will leave with a clear feeling for how to proceed with confidence, energy, and renewed engagement. 

 Find out about the retreat at www.writeacrossnewzealand.com Places are limited, so book early.​​​
VOLUME 2018 POETRY COMPETITION: THE GREAT NEW ZEALAND PROSE DELETION

Volume’s National Poetry Day competition has these instructions. Choose one page of New Zealand published prose. Make two copies of the page. On one copy, delete (perhaps using a marker pen) or erase (perhaps using white-out) everything you don’t want in your poem. Your poem is what remains. Send both copies to Volume by 20 August, either to 15 Church Street, Nelson 7010 or to books@volume.nz
The winner will be announced at Volume at 2 pm on National Poetry Day, Friday 24 August, and will receive a trophy and a copy of the 2018 Poetry New Zealand Yearbook.

POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for July is This Poem by Lindsay Pope. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criteria is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

